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                                   Personal Care Attendant Quality

Home Care Workforce Council
600 Washington Street, 5th Floor

Boston, MA  02111 

Personal Care Attendant Quality Home Care Workforce Council

One Ashburton Place

Boston, MA 02108

Council Meeting

	Minutes
	August 10th, 2010
	2:00 P.M.
	21st floor, 1 Ashburton Place 

	 

	coUNCIL

 members in attendance
	Joe Bellil, Liz Casey, Paul Spooner, Denise Harvey, Joe Tringali, Jennifer James Price

	Council members not in attendance
	Tony Williams

	 Staff attending
	Jack Boesen, Michelle Byrd

	 chair
	Jean McGuire

	Note taker
	Michelle Byrd

	agenda setting
	No issues were added to previously-issued agenda

	
	
	
	
	


Paul Spooner called the meeting to order at 2:09 p.m.  Jean McGuire joined the meeting and introduced the newest council member, Jennifer James Price.
1. Council organizational matters
Approval of Meeting Minutes

Paul Spooner made a motion to approve the general session minutes from June.  Joe Bellil seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 
A second motion was made to approve the executive session minutes from June.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously. 
Consumer Focus Groups
Jack Boesen provided the council with an overview of the scheduled focus groups being held throughout the Commonwealth.  Each focus group will consist of 8-10 consumers or surrogates.  Jack will provide council members with an outline of the discussion topics.  The focus groups will connect consumer employers with council members and the outcomes of the discussions will be included in the Council’s biannual report to the legislature and the Governor.  Jean McGuire asked what kind of questions would be covered.  Jack responded that the groups would discuss the PCA program from a consumer’s perspective and the questions would track many of those used in the Council’s 2008 consumer survey as well as questions on the directory and training issues. 
PCA Recognition Event

Council members discussed the date of the event and asked if it could be pushed back from the September 16th date to accommodate a new nomination deadline.  Jean McGuire encouraged pushing back the date for the event.  Council members also recommended having announcements regarding the event posted on PCM and F.I. websites to reach as many consumer employers as possible.

Open Meeting Law changes

Council members were provided with a memo outlining changes to the Open Meeting Law.  Jack Boesen asked the council to vote on a motion to have him contact the attorney general’s office about the council qualifying for remote participation.  Joe Bellil made the motion, it was seconded by Paul Spooner and by a show of hands, and the motion was passed unanimously.

2.  PCA Recruitment & Training
Update on the PCA referral directory
Karen Langley reported to the Council on system enhancements scheduled for the PCA online directory.  The directory login process will be simplified providing a one-year subscription upon verification of consumer’s login name and password.  Other enhancements include adding the ability for consumer employers to save their search criteria.  The geographic search feature will be expanded to allow consumers to search within a 1, 3, 5 or 10-mile radius.
During the month of July, 87 new MassHealth consumers accessed the directory, bringing the total number of employers using the database to approximately 1,100.  During the same month, 638 PCA’s signed up on the directory bringing the total applications to 6,800.  Work to enroll PCM staff to use the directory continues. Michelle Byrd is currently searching the database for duplicate worker records and is working with RWR to delete them. 

PHCAST grant application

Council members reviewed the program announcement.  Jean McGuire described the abstract as a demonstration effort to develop a stable trained direct care workforce by disseminating a core-competency based curriculum as it relates to consumer directed programs as well as others.
Jean asked Jennifer James to update the council on additional workforce development grant applications.  One is a planning grant that state workforce investment boards can apply for to develop a statewide healthcare plan for workforce development.  The second is an educational and training initiative to develop healthcare programs targeting lower income individuals. 
Flu prevention and outreach

Jack related his discussions with Carla Levy of DPH regarding outreach efforts to provide education about flu prevention as well as access to vaccinations to both PCA workers and consumer employers. A conference call with Jack, DPH staff and Becca Gutman of 1199SEIU Health Care Workers East was held which resulted in a good start to disseminating information in advance of this year’s flu season.
3. PCA program developments
Paid Time off payments
Lois Aldrich and John Garcia of MassHealth informed the council on efforts the Fiscal Intermediaries have taken to develop data files for determining paid time off benefits for 2010. The data will be collated effective 9/1/2010 based on the criteria outlined in the collective bargaining agreement.  This year’s 1,000,000 PTO benefit payment is scheduled to be distributed by December 15, 2010 to qualifying PCAs. 
4. Labor matters
Labor/Management committee meeting
Joe Bellil updated the council on the topics discussed at the last meeting including training, PTO benefits, dues deductions and MassHealth prior authorizations.  The next meeting will be held in October.  
5.  Council Budget
Joe Bellil reviewed current expenditures with Council members.  He informed the council that a letter has been sent to Secretary Bigby requesting a meeting to discuss the work of the council.  Denise Harvey made a motion to accept the budget report.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.
With no other general meeting business for discussion, Jean McGuire asked the council to move to Executive Session to discuss preparation for upcoming collective bargaining. Paul Spooner made the motion and it was seconded by Denise Harvey.  The motion passed after the following roll-call vote: 


Paul Spooner -  yes


Joe Bellil  - yes


Jean McGuire – yes


Jennifer James -  yes


Liz Casey -  yes


Denise Harvey - yes 
The general meeting adjourned at 3:26 p.m.    
The Council came out of executive session at 4:04 p.m.  A motion was made to adjourn.  It was seconded, and passed unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Byrd
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